
Public Notice of
Submission

Residual Waste Landfill
Closure Plan

Date of this Notice: June
xx, 2024

Permit No.: 300683
On  or  about  July  31,  2024,
Marlborough  US  Realty
Holdings, LP (Marlborough) is
planning  on  submitting  a
closure  plan  to  the
Pennsylvania (PA) Department
of  Environmental  Protection
(DEP)  for  closure  of  the
Ambridge Landfill,  a  Class III
residual  waste  landfill.  This
notification is being provided
in  accordance with  Title  25,
Chapter 287, Section 151 of
the PA Code.  The Ambridge
landfill  is  located  in  the
Borough of Ambridge, Beaver
County,  off  of  Breitenstein
Road.  The  landfill  ceased
receiving waste around 1988,
and  was  regraded,  covered
with  soil,  and  revegetated
around 2002. The closure plan
is  being  submitted  in
accordance  with  Title  25,
Chapter 287 of the PA Code to
officially  close  the  landfill  in
accordance with Department
of  Environmental  Protection
regulations.   Copies  of  the
closure plan are available for
review  and  copying  at  the
PADEP  Southwest  Regional
Office at 400 Waterfront Drive,
Pittsburgh, PA 15222 between
the  hours  of  8:00  a.m.  and
4:00  p.m.,  Monday  through
Friday.  An  appointment  to
review the document must be
made by calling the PADEP at
412-442-4000.  Fees  for
copying may be charged by
the  PADEP.  Copies  of  the
closure  plan  will  also  be
submitted  to  Ambridge
Borough  and  to  the  Beaver
County  office  by  the
PADEP. The host municipality
and  county  may  submit
comments  to  the  PADEP
within 60 days of receipt of
the  closure  plan,
recommending  conditions
upon,  revisions  to  and
approval or disapproval of the
closure plan, with the specific
reason  described  in  the
comments.  The  PADEP  will
accept  comments  from  the
public  on  the  closure  plan
during review. All  comments
should be sent to the Residual
Waste  Coordinator,  PADEP,
Bureau  of  Waste
Management, 400 Waterfront
Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15222.


